



TOWN OF HUDSON NEWSLETTER July, 2016

MAYOR OFFICE HOURS FOR July: Mayor Anderson asks that you please call ahead for an appointment (332-3605) as his business will occasionally require him to be out of Town on a regularly scheduled office day. Thank you.

Tuesday – July 12th 11:00 - 2:00 p.m. Tuesday – July 19st 11:00 - 2:00 p.m.

Wednesday – July 27th 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. by appointment only. 332-3605.

<u>TOWN HALL HOURS</u>: Monday thru Thursday, 8a.m. to 12n and 1 to 5p.m. The Town Hall is closed on Fridays. Please note, the Town Hall will be closed the week of July 4th.

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING: The next meeting with be Tuesday, July 12th at 6p.m. Prior to the start, there will be a Public Hearing to once again discuss the Rocky Mountain Power Franchise Easement Agreement, and have its second reading.

PLEASE NOTE, KIDS DAYS OCCUR EVERY THURSDAY AND FRIDAY FROM 2 to 5p.m. held at our Hudson Library

<u>BILL PAY, please note you may now call in with your credit card, or go online and sign up with xpressbillpay</u>: To sign up, just go to <u>www.hudsonwyoming.org</u> and remember, it's free to sign up and free to use.

Skate Park: The Skate Park is at Svilar Park. The Skate Park continues to be constructed. Remember, this park is a use-at-your-own risk area. The Park is not supervised. Please NOTE: Use of the park is high risk. Protective equipment is recommended and helmets are required. Use of this park may expose the user to serious injury. Use the facility within the limits of your abilities.

Hudson's Closet: We are working to set up an area of the Hall that will serve as a recourse for those who are in need. Hudson's Closet is a concept to promote a caring and sharing community. An area of the Hall will be set up to house donations, for people who are in need. Hudson's Closet will contain small household items that are in working condition, contain all of their pieces and parts, and are free of stains and rips. All items will be received through donations. Donations will only be accepted on Monday's during regular Hall hours. In order to manage Hudson's Closet, people who donate will need to help us place the items on shelves. We hope to have Hudson's closet up and available soon, so be watching for flyers around town, and our website for more information.

<u>HUDSON DAZE and Car Show</u>: This year's event was a tremendous success. A huge thank you to Becky Nicol for all of the coordinating for booths, dancers, etc., Harry Miller for a well-attended Car Show, and Mayor Anderson for his non-stop efforts to make sure the event was well attended.

LIVESTOCK: Livestock permits are required annually for all livestock. This includes chickens, ducks, geese, horses, etc. You may get forms on the town website at www.hudsonwyoming.org or, a permit form may be obtained at the Hudson Town Hall.

Attention Pet Owners – Reminder for your annual PET LICENSE: Please be sure to come to the Hall and get a pet license, if you have not already done so. Remember, all dogs and cats need to have a tag number associated to them. The cost is \$7.50, unless spayed or neutered, the cost is reduced to \$5.00.

<u>LANDOWNERS/meters, ditches, etc.</u>: Please remember to keep your premises clear of trash, refuse and weeds growing up on fences, etc. The brush pile is now open Monday through Thursday 9a to 4p. Please do not put metal and other non-burnable items in the pile. Meters need to be clear of debris and tall weeds, etc. so that they may be easily read. The ditch in front of your property needs to be clear of debris, leaves, etc...If you have not had an opportunity to clean out the ditch, please do so. Additionally, beginning the week of July 11th, you may take

sandbags, and fill pot hole areas in the road in front of your home. We are also looking to have a "Beach Party" the later part of July, in which we will clean up the bags of sand, and spread it around. Once a date and time has been determined, it will be posted on the town website www.hudsonwyoming.org and flyers around town.

<u>UNLICENSED/INOPERABLE/ABANDONED VEHICLES:</u> Vehicles are not allowed to be parked on town streets or in alleys. They must be removed from the street/alley right-of-way, and either disposed of, or moved to private property.

<u>WHEN YOU HAVE A CONCERN ABOUT SOMETHING IN TOWN:</u> We encourage you to come into the Town Hall and file a written compliant, so that it is on record. This enables us to look at the Ordinances, and take the proper steps to remedy the issue; which may include conflict resolution with support from the Sherriff's office.

<u>Library Notes from Julie:</u> July 4th is almost here but things have been really popping at the library for awhile now!! Our lemonade stand netted \$71.00. for The Kids Summer Reading Program. Big thanks to a lot of hard working and dedicated kids and yummy baking parents and grandparents!! You all were so supportive! It is appreciated more than my words can express!! Now we've wiped up the lemonade spills and brought out our beads and other "artsy things" to begin work on our mobiles. *Every Thursday and Friday from 2-5 you will find us making the most of Kids Days*. We fill our fun time with reading, arts and crafts, outdoor and water play. I give the kids snacks so, <u>PLEASE LET ME KNOW if your child has ANY ALLERGIES.</u>

The day before school starts, on Aug 23rd, we plan to have an Art Show & Sale to display the creations made over the summer. More details to follow on this.... I also have been working very hard on linking our entire library to the county system. Soon you will be able to use your county library card here to obtain items available in any of our county libraries. This has been a time consuming process that requires a lot of focus. I'm thankful for your patience with me through this. Occasionally I have to close the library on a Wed. or a Sat. just to process a HUGE pile of books! If you happen to come by on one of those days and need something, please, come in. I can't answer the phone during that process due to a computer glitch right now. I'm sorry:(

Just don't forget...I'm always working toward making our Hudson Library an exciting place. (Unless I'm out rock hounding, etc., SMILE!) I want our library to be a place that captivates and refreshes your soul. Last but, NOT LEAST! BIG THANKS to our landscaping crew! YOU GUYS ROCK!

CEMETARY: Construction on the fence will begin soon. The town is still accepting donations of steel posts, woven wire, or barbed wire for this project, please contact the Town Hall at 332-3605.

Mosquito Spraying has begun. The spraying will occur any evening Monday through Thursday.

Friday, Saturday and Sunday will be no spray days. Due to the potential of standing water increase from the flood, etc. all areas of Town are being sprayed. Please remember to always protect yourself.

To reduce mosquito risks around your home: Look for standing water in and around your backyard; Drain or treat standing water; Use an aerosol or propane fogger to clear mosquito's; Treat shady areas around the house, especially around entry ways where resting mosquitoes are more likely to come indoors.

Have a safe and wonderful Independence Day Celebration